
QUESTION ON NOTICE 
 

No. 1572 
 

asked on Wednesday, 29 November 2023 
 

MR J LISTER ASKED THE MINISTER FOR RESOURCES (HON S STEWART)—  
 
QUESTION: 
 
Will the Minister advise the number of apprentices and trainees directly employed by 
the Department of Resources as at 30 September 2023 (reported separately by 
vocational qualification)? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
In relation to the Department of Resources, I am advised as follows: 
 
There are currently six trainees employed by the department. Three of the trainees 
have been engaged through the First Nations Digital Program coordinated by the 
Department of Transport and Main Roads and are completing a Certificate III and IV 
in Information Technology. The remaining three trainees employed are completing 
Certificate III and IV in Business.  
 
 


